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18 June 2014 

The County Secretary 
Fingal County Council  
County Hall  
Swords 
Co. Dublin  

Our Ref: 501.00180.00089 

Dear Sirs 
 
RE: RESTORATION OF FORMER QUARRY, MILVERTON, SKERRIES, CO. DUBLIN  

APPLICATION TO THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY FOR A WASTE 
LICENCE (REF. NO. W0272-01) 

We write on behalf of our Client, Roadstone Ltd., of Fortunestown, Tallaght, Dublin 24, to advise 
that it has made an application to the Environmental Protection Agency for a waste licence (Ref. 
No W0272-01) in respect of a proposed inert waste recovery facility on its lands at Milverton, 
Skerries, Co. Dublin (National Grid Reference 3247E, 2592N).  The waste licence application 
provides for the use of approximately 1,900,000m

3
 of inert natural materials, principally soil, 

stones and/or broken rock, to backfill a large existing void created by rock extraction; 

The principal activity is Class R5 of the Fourth Schedule of the Waste Management Acts 1996-
2013 (recycling or reclamation of inorganic materials).  Other activities include Class R3 of the 
Fourth Schedule (recycling or reclamation of organic substances which are not used as solvents) 
and Class R13 of the Fourth Schedule (storage of waste pending any of the operations 
numbered R1 to R12). 

In accordance with Section 42(1I)(b) of the Waste Management Acts 1996-2013, as amended by 
the EU(EIA) Regulations (S.I. No 505 of 2013), the Agency has requested that an amended 
Environmental Impact Statement be submitted to it in support of the Waste Licence Application.  
A copy of  

(i) the Waste Licence Application,  
(ii) the Environmental Impact Statement and  
(iii) further information relating to the application that may be furnished to the Agency in 

the course of its consideration of the licence application  

will, as soon as practicable after receipt by the Agency, be available for inspection or purchase at 
the headquarters of the Agency. 

This letter constitutes formal written notice of the Waste Licence Application as required by 
Section 9(1) of the Waste Management (Licensing) Regulations 2004 (S.I. No. 395 of 2004). 

Yours sincerely 
SLR Consulting Ireland  

 
Derek Luby 
Technical Director 

cc Environment Section, Fingal County Council 
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